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Calendar of Events 
December 1, 2019 - February 27, 2020 
         “Light Up The Bridge” holiday lights 

January 15, 2019 - March 15,  2020 
          Fairy Gardens on display


Many Hands Make 
 Work More Like Fun

“Who takes care of all of this?” is a question 
visitors often ask our gardeners. The gardens 
are tended by a group of volunteers from diverse 
backgrounds who vary in levels of expertise 
about gardening and the amount of time they 
are able to devote to working at the Lake Lure 
Flowering Bridge. All are passionate about 
maintaining this well-loved area attraction.

    “I’d love to help out, but I don’t  know much 
about gardening” is another comment we often 
hear. New volunteers become familiar with 
garden tasks with help from a mentor. Joining 
our community of volunteers is a great way for 
the novice gardener to learn from our master 
gardeners, or how a new resident to Western 
North Carolina can become familiar with regional 
flora. There are also jobs that do not directly 
involve caring for the plants. These jobs include, 
but are not limited to, assisting gardeners by 
weeding and mulching, selling merchandise at 
the welcome table, and leading guided tours.

    Lending a hand in our beautiful  park provides 
lots of social interaction, a healthy workout, and 
is just plain fun! Our 
volunteers never tire of 
hearing praise and 
gratitude from guests 
who   are   in   awe   of 

t h e b r e a t h t a k i n g 
surroundings. 

  Learn how you might 
find your niche in this 
community. Visit with 
our volunteers on a 
Tuesday or Thursday, 
or contact Volunteer 
Coordinator Susie Ellis 
for   more  information:

susieellis59@gmail.com.


Volunteer ambassadors 
provide hospitality   and 
e d u c a t i o n f o r o u r 
guests. Here Pamela 
Paulus chats with and 
a n s w e r s q u e s t i o n s 
posed by visitors to the 
bridge.

 FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 

A Stop on the 
Journey

Mitsi Chorak spotted a 
white dot on the wing of 
a monarch butterfly. A 
w e b s i t e a n d c o d e 
printed on the sticker 

led this LLFB volunteer and master gardener to the 
Monarch Watch website where she reported the 
sighting and found out the insect was tagged and 
released in Kansas. The Lake Lure Flowering 
Bridge is a certified Monarch Waystation. In 
autumn, our nectar plants provide fuel along the 
journey to Mexico during the 3,000-mile fall 
migration of the monarch butterfly. 
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